

15 March 2021



## **Response - Official Information Request**

I refer to your request for information received on 28/02/2021. Your request has been considered under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) and I provide the following information.

## Water fluoridation

Does Horowhenua District Council put fluoride in drinking water? No.

If so, when did you start? Not applicable

## What are the fluoride measures for all water supplies under your jurisdiction for the years of 2020, 2019 and 2018?

In terms of the Drinking Water Standards NZ, Horowhenua District Council is not required to monitor the fluoride concentration in the water supply unless fluoride dosing is practiced, which is not the case.

If you have any queries regarding this information, please contact Kevin Peel, Group Manager Infrastructure Operations on 06 366 0999 or email kevinp@horowhenua.govt.nz.

Horowhenua District Council publishes responses to Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) requests that we consider to be of wider public interest, or which relate to a subject that has been widely requested. To protect your privacy, we will not generally publish personal information about you, or information that identifies you. We will publish the LGOIMA response along with a summary of the request on our website. Requests and responses may be paraphrased.

Yours sincerely,

Lisa Slade

**Executive Sponsor - LGOIMA**